MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION
CITY OF TWIN OAKS BOARD OF ALDERMEN
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 17, 2020

The Work Session was called to order by Mayor Fortune at 6:16 p.m. pursuant to public
notice and agenda. Roll Call was taken:

Mayor Russ Fortune-yea

Aldermen Lisa FEisenhauer —yea
Tim Stoeckl-arrived at 6:20 p.m.
April Milne — yea
Dennis Whitmore — yea

Also Present: Frank Johnson, City Clerk
Paul Rost, City Attorney

MERAMEC STATION ROAD STRIPING

City Clerk Johnson spoke with Tiffaney Campbell of BFA Engineering to have a simple
drawing made of the area where the striping on Meramec Station will be. These
drawings were then sent to ATK Safety and to Traffic Control to have bids on doing the
striping project. At this time a bid has only been received from ATK Safety.

City Clerk Johnson reviewed with the Board the different options available for the
striping of Meramec Station. These included a shared path or paved shoulder. Also, he
stated that the use of a buffer strip and/or a rumble strip could also be used. He reviewed
the industry guidelines for this kind of project.

Discussion ensued. The Board agreed that all of the striping on Meramec Station should
be done when doing the striping of the bike lane.

Attorney Rost suggested not naming this area a pedestrian walkway or bike lane. The
main purpose is to make the area safer. He also suggested the City may want to consider
narrowing the car lanes which will allow more area for the bike lane. Attorney Rost
stated the City may want to consider contacting a traffic engineering group like CBB
Engineering.

City Clerk Johnson will contact CBB Engineering and gather some preliminary
information and report back to the Board at their next scheduled meeting,
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CRESCENT ROAD FOOTBRIDGE

City Clerk Johnson stated that he had heard back from MSD regarding the stream off
Crescent Road where the footbridge is proposed to be installed. That stream does belong
to MSD and there is a sanitary sewer which runs along the stream. MSD did not state
that the bridge could not be installed, however they are requiring a survey and several
other inspections which.

City Clerk Johnson stated that John Williams, Public Works, has stated that the longer the
bridge is apart the harder it will be to put back together. Discussion ensued and City
Clerk Johnson will ask Mr. Williams of any other location for the bridge within the City
or Park he would recommend. Also, the Board will revisit this at their next scheduled
meeting.

GOLDEN OAK LIGHTING

Mayor Fortune stated that he met with the residents who will be directly affected by the
new street light to be installed on Golden Oak. The residents were very happy about the
installation. Attorney Rost will draft the documents for the easement in this area. He
stated, however that we will need engineering drawings of the easement from BFA
Engineering as well as a search of the existing easement.

BOLY LIGHTING

The Board would like to go ahead with installing the decorative light in the medium at
the entrance to Boly Lane.

ADJOURNMENT

Alderman Milne motioned to adjourn the Work Session Meeting at 7:00 p.m., seconded
by Alderman Eisenhauer and motion passed with the unanimous consent of the Board of
those present.

Drafted By: Mﬂ E%%W

Theresa Gonzales,
Administrative Assistant
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Date of Approval: 7’ / ’g 0,20

ATTEST:

A o dia

Frank Johnso#! |
City Clerk

Russ Fortune,
Mayor, Board of Aldermen
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